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The Division appreciates that local authorities are already in their budget cycle.  To the extent that a local authority finds it necessary to amend its introduced budgets, Division staff will facilitate that process insofar as possible.

The Division will continue to review the matter of budgeting for OPEB.  Any subsequent requirements will be addressed through the formal regulatory process.

Approved: Susan Jacobucci, Director
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Revisions of Local Authority/Fire District 


GASB 45 Budgeting Requirements





This Local Finance Notice modifies the requirement found in � HYPERLINK "http://www.nj.gov/dca/lgs/lfns/09lfns/2009-13.doc" ��Local Finance Notice 2009-13� that local authorities and fire districts (hereafter, local authorities) include appropriations for Other Post-Employment Benefits (OPEB) in their annual budgets.





As a reminder, the Government Accounting Standards Board, after considerable study, concluded (in GASB Statement 45) that reporting OPEB of liabilities will benefit government agencies by fostering improved accountability and a better foundation for informed policy decisions. Those benefits could include, for example, the level and types of benefits provided and potential methods of financing those benefits.





In the matter of � HYPERLINK "http://www.nj.gov/dca/lgs/lfns/09lfns/2009-13.doc" ��Local Finance Notice 2009-13�, after receiving input concerning the impact of the requirement of fully funding the Annual Required Contribution (ARC) in annual budgets and authority rates, the Division is superseding and revising the directive as follows:


The requirement to budget the ARC is eliminated.  Local authorities are still encouraged to fund their ARC to the greatest degree possible.  


The requirement to recognize the OPEB liability in Statements of Revenues, Expenses, and Changes in Net Assets (balance sheets) and Notes to the Financial Statements in accordance with GASB Statement 45 continues unchanged.  Display the OPEB liability as a separate line item in the Unrestricted Net Assets area of the balance sheet.


For budget analysis purpose, the OPEB liability must be shown on Form SS-9 and displayed separately from negative balances that are required to be raised in the next succeeding year’s budget.


The Budget Message for all local authorities must include how the organization is addressing its OPEB liability.


Local authorities should consult with their bond counsel to review their debt covenants and the impact that reporting OPEB liabilities may have on outstanding and future bond issues. This is particularly important if the bond documents require calculations performed in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP).  
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